
Filed via Web Portal 

June 7, 2021 

Mr. Mark L. Johnson, Executive Director and Secretary 

Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

621 Woodland Square Loop SE 

Lacey, Washington 98503  

Re: Annual Renewable Portfolio Standard Report - 2021 

Replacement Attachment 2  

UE-210411 

Dear Mr. Johnson: 

On June 1, 2021 Puget Sound Energy (“PSE”) filed its annual Renewable Portfolio Standard 

Report (“RPS Report”) in the above-referenced docket.  PSE provided the incremental cost 

information for its eligible renewable resources in Section 4 of the Report. This included the 

addition of one new eligible renewable resource: a power purchase agreement with Sierra Pacific 

Industries for the output of a biomass facility.   

In past RPS filings, PSE has included an excerpt of information from its existing Integrated 

Resource Plan (“IRP”) in Attachment 2 to the RPS Report to further support the one time 

calculation of incremental cost contained in Section 4 of the Report.  However, at the time of 

filing this year’s RPS Report, because it is not an IRP requirement, no such additional 

information was contained in PSE’s IRP filing.  Therefore PSE was unable to provide additional 

information in Attachment 2.  To accommodate this, PSE provided a placeholder for its 

Attachment 2 while the additional information for the incremental cost was being completed 

with the intention of providing a supplemental filing in its IRP that could then be used to file an 

updated Attachment 2 in the RPS Report.  Ultimately, however, because this information is not 

required in an IRP filing, PSE has subsequently decided not to file the information into the IRP 

docket and to only submit the information into this RPS docket. 

A copy of this replacement Attachment 2 will also be submitted to the Department of Commerce.  
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If you have any questions about the information contained in this filing, please contact 

Chris Schaefer at 425-456-2932 or chris.schaefer@pse.com.    If you have any other questions 

please contact me at (425) 456-2105.  

 

 

 

Sincerely, 

/s/ Susan Free 

Susan E. Free 

Director of Revenue Requirements and Regulatory Compliance 

Puget Sound Energy 

PO Box 97034, EST-07W 

Bellevue, WA  98009-9734 

425-456-2105 

susan.free@pse.com 

 

 

cc: Department of Commerce 
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